
 

 
 

Dear Partners in the Gospel, 

 

As people came to the altar on October 25 for the laying on of hands and for healing, 

among their personal concerns, came a deep sense of longing for peace and safety 

throughout the world.  The American crisis of public shootings, resulting in devastating 

loss of life and injury may not have reached our particular part of the country, but, as the 

true expression goes, "What hurts one, hurts us all." 

 

We may not be in a position to offer any grand and sweeping gestures that would put an 

end to this violence, but, by the grace of God, we are empowered to love our neighbors.  

Loving our neighbors includes care for those we don't like very much.  Loving our 

neighbors includes stepping up and out when bullying rears its ugly head.  Loving our 

neighbors means watching our tongues and ceasing our constant judgment and criticism 

of those around us.  Loving our neighbor means putting the neighbor in front of 

ourselves. 

 

Obviously, this is a huge problem, not resolved by doing random acts of kindness, but if 

we do not live in the love that God has provided, then we live in the self-centered, 

individualistic isolation, and self-aggrandizement that leads to acts of violence and war. 

 

My prayer for us this month, is that God would open, not just our eyes and ears to 

world-wide violence, but that God would touch our hearts, the hearts of our families and 

our neighbors, that we might live in peace with one another. 

 

In Christ's love, 

        
Pastor Sally 
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Quilters 
 

Nov. 4th and 18th  
at 1:00pm 

 

 

  

  
 

From the office 
 

Would you like to 
start receiving a 
weekly devotion 
from the church 

office on Mondays?  
Please send Katie 

your name and 
email address. 

 
Newsletter items are 
due in the office the 

last week of the 
month. 

 
Please save your 

Econo receipts and 
return them to a box 
in the library.  Grace 
receives 1% of the 

total receipts. 
 

Anniversaries 
 
 

George & Lorraine Makela 
November 14th  

 
Jerry & Evelyn Kaster 

November 20th  
 

Karl & Carolyn Rundman 
November 24th  

 
  
 
 
 
 

 

Please note  
the time change 
this month for 
Primetimers  

to 1:00pm.  
 

LCW Needs Your Support 
 

The Grace LCW has decided to support two 
organizations this year for their Christmas project.   

The Barbara Kettle Gundlach Shelter is in desperate 
need of paper products. You may place these paper 

products in the box in the narthex.   
 

Envelopes for monetary donations to 31 Backpacks  
are included in this newsletter.  This money will help 

combat childhood hunger in our local area.  
 

If you have questions, ask  
Katie Bridgers.  Thank you. 

  
 

 
 

Bible Study  
Wednesdays 

11:00am  
(after Cup of Grace) 

 

Birthdays 
 

Lawrence Parolini 1  Hannah Rundman 1 

Jan Mikkola 4   Jean Simila 6 

Dave Harju 6   Zach Nicholas 6 

Sharon Maki 7  Laurie Aho 8 

Chris DeForge 9  Ed Semmens 13 

Ayden Riutta 16  Cheryl Stimac 18 

Ava Moore 18   Helen Rankinen 19  

Clyde Maki 20  Jeff Bloom 23 

Karen Semmens 25  Sandra Mannisto 30 

 

      Kiitos Paljon      
 Thank you to Tom Stimac for  

fixing plumbing issues here at Grace.   
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November 

Worship Text 
 

 

 

 Sunday, Nov. 1   
John 11: 32-44 

Raising of Lazarus 
 
 

Sunday, Nov.  8 
Mark 12:38-44 

A widow’s 
generosity 

 
 

Sunday, Nov. 15 
Mark 12:28-34 

Two 
commandments: 

love God  
and neighbor 

 
 

Sunday, Nov. 22  
John 18:33-37 
The kingdom  

of Christ 
 
 

Sunday, Nov. 29  
Luke 21:25-36 
Watch for the 
coming of the  

Son of Man 
  

 
 

 
  
 

  

Pie Social 
Sunday, Nov. 22nd, after worship 

Bring your family favorite pie to share.  

            
 

Please Recycle 
 
If you’ve just polished off that bottle of ketchup or finished your last 
gallon or quart of milk, and you  toss it in the trash, do you think 
about how your great- great- great- great- great- great- great- great- 
great- great- great- great- great- great- great- great-grandchildren 
are going to have a problem with it?  Plastics in a landfill take 100-
1000 years to degrade and I’ve only given you a glimpse of what 400 
years might look like for your children’s children.   
 
I suppose that very soon, (perhaps even in my lifetime), it will be 
mandatory to recycle plastic, but that ketchup bottle I toss tomorrow 
will still be there loooong after I’m gone.  God has given us this earth 
to take care of so that it will give food to sustain us and beautiful 
plants and trees to provide us with beauty and shelter.  Let’s not 
desecrate and defile it with our rubbish.  
 
It’s especially important to recycle plastic and metal—things that 
will take centuries to degrade if we treat them like garbage, and now 
it’s so easy.  Grace Lutheran Church will take your plastic containers, 
grocery bags, and metal cans to the recycling center for you.  Set 
aside a cardboard box, (we can recycle those, too), or paper bag for 
your empty and rinsed out containers, and bring them to church 
with you on Sunday.  There are bins in the kitchen entry for just that 
purpose.    
 
Please help keep our home safe and beautiful.    

Thanks,   
Pam Long 
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Grace Lutheran Congregational Contact Information 

 

Volunteer Coordinators 

Acolytes/Bell Ringers Katie Bridgers  482-2011  

Altar Duty    Chris Davis   482-5567 

Communion   Chris DeForge  482-8068 

Counters   Marianne Bohjanen  482-8459 

Funeral Servers  Patty Savola   281-5100 

Readers   Cheryl Stimac   281-7909 

Fellowship   Carolyn Rundman  482-6344 

Ushers    Pam Long   482-4065 

Greeters   Heather Aro   482-0341  

Ride Coordinator  Katie Bridgers  482-2011  

Office Volunteers  Katie Bridgers   482-2011 

Gardening   Janet Kokko   482-2368 

  

 

Building & Grounds Maintenance 

Paul Bridgers    482-3665 Dave Aro    487-6161 

Tom Stimac 281-7910 Angela Harju    281-1732 

Heather Aro   482-0341  

  

Parsonage Maintenance 
Paul Bridgers    482-3665 Dave Aro    487-6161 

Katie Bridgers   482-2011 Pam Long   482-4065 
  

 

 

 

Grace Lutheran Council 

 
Pam Long (President) 

482-4065 
 

Rick Schulze (Vice President) 

370-1055 

 

Jeanine Baillod (Secretary) 

482-3240 
 

Laurie Aho (Treasurer) 

482-0817 
 

Sally Wilke (Pastor) 

231-0048 
 

Cheryl Stimac 

281-7909 

 

Rebecca Frost 

231-0903 

 

Heather Aro 

482-0341 
 

Dave Aro 

487-6161 

 

  

 

     

Wanted:   A couple of volunteers to host a lock in. 

When?  It is convenient for you and works for our young people. 

What?    Stay up most of the night, provide refreshments, games, music, etc. 

Why?   Because the young people in the current confirmation preparation  

class, as well as those already confirmed, need an opportunity to  

get together here, with friends and supportive adults.   
 

Please talk with Pastor Sally if you would be willing to do this. 
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Grace Lutheran 

is a member of 

the Evangelical 

Lutheran 

Church 

in America. 

Where’s Pastor 

Sally? 
 

Grace Lutheran 
 Mon. & Wed. 

9am to 12:30pm  
Sally’s day off is 

Thursday. 
On Tues. & Fri.,  

she’s at  
First Lutheran. 

Heart to Heart 
 

Prayers, Cards, Calls, Visits, Hugs  
 

Elaine Aro at home 
Nancy Harris at home 

Delores Paavola at home  

Eleanor Maki at the Bluffs 

Amanda Mountjoy at home 

Irene Kokko at Portage Pointe 

Esther Parolini at Portage Pointe 

Pauline Weslander at Portage Pointe 

 

 

 

 

PRAYERS 

Let us pray.... 

For people around the world, especially those living in and around 

Jerusalem.  We pray that those who follow Christ, those who follow 

the One True God, and those who follow Allah, will continue to 

care for one another and provide safety to each other.  We pray, too, 

for those whose militant actions seem to be their only response to 

problems in the area.  Settle their hearts, O God, give them wisdom 

and understanding, that they might lay down their weapons and 

learn from you. 

We pray for those families who have been torn apart by the 

violence and hatred in the area.  Hear our prayers for those whose 

children have been tortured and killed; for those children who have 

been orphaned by violence; and for all who are hungry, lonely, 

oppressed and abused.   

Almighty God of all the nations, move through the regions plagued 

by violence, war and oppression.  Show the government leaders and 

military leaders how they might live the religions they claim, and 

open the possibilities and opportunities for peace.  Amen. 

  
  

 
 

Gentle Reminder  
The office, financial, 

and custodial staff do 
not work on Sunday 

mornings.  Thanks for 
respecting their 

worship time with  
their  families. 

 

Join us on 
Sunday, Nov. 
22nd, for a pie 
social.  Bring 
your favorite 
pie to share.  

 

Arbor Green 
Worship is the last 

Thursday of the 
month at 10:00am.   

All are invited to 
join us for worship. 
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Service Workers for November 
Altar Duty ~   Heather Aro and Susan Beck 

 
 

 Nov. 1 Nov. 8 Nov. 15 Nov. 22 Nov. 29   
Counters K. Johnson 

C. DeForge 
A. Harju 
J. Kokko 

C. Davis 
M. Bohjanen 

H. Aro 
J. Simila 

C. Stimac 
S. Slinde 

Fellowship 
 

 
Open  

Hosted by 
 M. Bohjanen and 

S. Beck  

 
Open  

 
PIE  

SOCIAL 

 
Open 

Greeters  
 

    

Ushers Tom 
Savola 

      

Acolyte & 
Bell Ringer  

 
Youth 

 
Youth 

 
Youth 

 
Youth 

 

Youth   

Reader Carolyn 
Rundman 

 Noah 
Nettell 

Alice 
Kolehmainen 

Noah 
Nettell  

S. S. 
Teacher 

Chris 
DeForge 

Tammy 
Harju 

Janet  
Kokko 

Heather  
Aro 

No Sunday 
School 

     

 

More funny things on the way to church 
(compiled by Dave Anderson and Tim Wilcox) 

 

My Blue Heaven 
 

Our goldfish died after several years of 
carefree living in a bowl that was the 
centerpiece for a familyroom table.  The first 
time our baby-sitter came over after “the 
death,” she immediately noticed the empty 
spot.  
 “Where’s the fish?” she asked.  

Without hesitating, our 3-year-old shot 
back, “Oh, he’s swimming with God.”  
 

The Rev. Davis Roschke 
Houston, Tex.. 

 

 IMPORTANT 

NOTICE 
 

End of Year 

Committee Reports 

 
Need to be into Katie in 

the office by the end of 

November.  The annual 

meeting is set for 

January 17th.  

 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October Council Highlights 
 

¶    Augsburg Fortress sent a letter asking if Grace wanted to mail The Lutheran to members at their 

home.  A sign up will go in the Narthex for this; we have an anonymous donor that would pay for 

the first year for those that sign up.  

 

¶    Motion was made and carried to replace all the rest of the pod lights in the sanctuary.  

 

¶    A new weed trimmer was purchased and ready to go.   

 

¶    The council will continue the discussion on pole barn agreement in November. 

 

¶    The annual meeting date is set for Sunday, January 17
th

.  All reports need to be into Katie by the 

end of November.   

 

      
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Christmas fabric and 
clothes pins for our 

After School Program 
 

Spark Bibles 
to give away 

 
Simple (easy to use) 

Can Opener for Kitchen 
 

Money for cupboards 
for the classrooms 

 
Someone to paint empty  

Godly Play people figures. 
 

Money for a flat screen T.V.  
for the wall in the classroom 

 
 
 

Celebrating Children 

in Worship 
The School-Age Child 

 

Adults can help a curious school-age child in 
the following ways:  
 
~ Make a restroom stop prior to worship. 
 
~ Review the bulletin ahead of time to 
identify responses the child can read. 
 
~ Give the child the task of putting place 
markers in the hymnal for the hymns. 
 
~ Invite the child to follow along with the 
words of the hymns and the Scripture 
readings. 
 
~ Encourage the child to stand and sit with 
the rest of the congregation. 
 
~ The children’s bulletin may be used during 
the sermon. 
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Pastor Sally Wilke 
231-0048 

Office Hours  
Mon. & Wed. 9am to 12:30pm 

pastorsally@gracesouthrange.com 
 

Katie Bridgers  
Grace Office: 482-2011 

Office Hours 
Mon. to Thurs. 8am to 2:30pm 
grace@gracesouthrange.com 

     
www.gracesouthrange.com 

https://www.facebook.com/GraceLutheranChurchSouthRangeMi 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How to Receive Communion. 
  (Adapted from The Lutheran Handbook)  

 
Individual Cups 

~ Receive the bread.  Extend your hands with your palms facing up. After the server places the bread in your 
open hands, grasp the piece of bread. When the server says, “The body of Christ, given for you,” eat the bread. 
~ Receive the wine.  Take a cup from the tray, and hold it out to be filled by the server. When the server says, 
“The blood of Christ, shed for you,” drink the wine. 
~ Return the empty cup.  Deposit your empty cup into the basket on the way back to your seat. 

 
Intinction 

~ Receive the bread. Follow the same procedure as with the individual cups, but do not eat the bread yet.   
~ Receive the wine.  Position the wafer you are holding over the cup. Grasp the wafer tightly and dip just the 
edge of it into the wine. When the server says, “The blood of Christ, shed for you,” eat the wine-soaked wafer. 

Primetimers 
Quincy’s, on 

Tuesday, Nov. 10th, 
at 1:00pm.  Please 
contact Elma Rice  
at 482-0516 for a 

reservation.  
Thank you. 

NOTE TIME  
CHANGE 

 
 

 
Would you like a copy of The Lutheran  
magazine sent to your home monthly?     

 
If so, please sign up in the Narthex. 

 

 

Sending love 

your way this 

Thanksgiving 

Day! 

 



 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

After School Program , middle age group,  

enjoying a day with the CCHS cats.  

Join us Sunday 

mornings for 

Sunday School  

at 10:00am. 
 

Sunday, Nov. 1
st
  

The Story of Samuel 

 

Sunday, Nov. 8
th

 

Solomon builds 

a temple. 

 

Sunday, Nov. 15
th

 

Story of Isaiah 

 

Sunday, Nov. 22
nd

 

Queen Esther movie 

 

Sunday, Nov. 29
th

 

Thanksgiving Break 

No Sunday School 
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November 2015 
 

Sunday 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday 

 

Saturday 

1 

  
 

9:45am Choir 

10:00am S.S. 

11:00am Worship 

 

2 

 

 

6:30pm 

Prayer  

Service 

 

3 

 
 

1:00pm 

Knit, Pray, 

Crochet 

 

4 

 

10:00am 

Cup of Grace 

11:00am 

 Bible Study 

1:00pm 

Quilting 

3:00pm A.S.P 

 

5 

 

 

6 

 

 

 
8:00pm 

AA/ 

AL-Non 

7 

 

 

 

11:00am 

Bereaved 

Parents 

8 

 

9:45am Choir 

10:00am S.S. 

11:00am Worship 

12:00pm Fellowship 

Hosted by S. Beck 

and M. Bohjanen 

9 

 

 

 

7:00pm 

L C W 

 

10 

1:00pm 

Primetimers  

at Quincy’s 

1:00pm Knit, 

Pray, Crochet 

6:30pm Worship  

and Music 

Committee 

Meeting 

 

11 

 

 

10:00am 

Cup of Grace 

11:00am 

 Bible Study 

3:00pm 

A.S.P/F.F 

 

12 

  

 

13 

 

 

 

8:00pm 

AA/ 

AL-Non 

14 

 

 

 

15 

 

 

 

9:45am Choir  

10:00am S.S. 

11:00am Worship  

 

 

16 

 

 

6:30pm 

Budget and 

Finance 

Meeting at 

First 

Lutheran  

17 

 

1:00pm 

Knit, Pray, 

Crochet 

 

6:30pm 

Council  

Meeting 

 

18 

 

10:00am 

Cup of Grace 

11:00am 

 Bible Study 

1:00pm 

Quilting 

3:00pm 

A.S.P/F.F 

 

19 

 

 

  

20 

 
 
 
8:00pm 

AA/ 

AL-Non  

21 

  

22 

 

9:45am Choir   

10:00am S.S. 

11:00am Worship 

with Pam Long 

12:00pm Pie Social 

 

29   
9:45am Choir 

11:00am Worship 

with Pam Long 

 

23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

1:00pm 

Knit, Pray, 

Crochet 
 

25    

 

 

10:00am 

Cup of Grace 

11:00am 

 Bible Study 

1:00pm 

Quilting 

 

 

NO A.S.P 

NO F.F 

 

26 

1:00pm 

Little 

Brothers 

Thanksgiving 

Meal 

 
 

27 

 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm 

AA/ 

AL-Non 

 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Sally on vacation 

Nov. 22
nd

 until Nov. 30
th

. 
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Community Corner  

 

 
 

The South Range 4th of July Committee is looking for new members to 
help plan the 4th of July Celebration in South Range.  It’ll be our 110th 

one, so we hope to make it GRAND!  Call 482-1439 if you’d like to help! 
 
 

Fall Bazaar on Saturday, November 7th, from 11:00am to 2:00pm 
Grace United Methodist Church in Houghton 

Chili Luncheon for $7.00  
 

10th Annual Christmas Bazaar 
November 14th from 9am to 2pm 

Mission United Lutheran Church in Pelkie 
 
 

 

http://mtvernononline.org/category/community/

